
 

 

SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 
MAY 28, 2017 

From Pastor’s Desk 

This past Thursday we commemorated a huge 

event in our celebration of Easter – Jesus’ Ascen-

sion into Heaven. Initially for the Apostles and dis-

ciples, His departure might have been a letdown. 

“Lord, you rose from the dead! How can you leave 

us again?” 

St. Augustine reminds us that our thoughts in this 

present life should turn into praise of God, because 

in praising God that we shall rejoice forever in the 

life to come.  No one can be ready for the next life 

unless he trains himself for it now. That’s the rea-

son why Jesus ascended into Heaven. So we can 

yearn for God. Freed from the chains of sin we too 

can rise, but the resurrection of our body is a free 

choice on our part. God wills it to happen but we 

must follow the will of God in our lives. 

St. Augustine continues that in God’s eyes there 

are only two liturgical season – before the Easter 

event and after the Easter event. The season be-

fore Easter signifies the troubles in which we live 

here and now, while the time after Easter we are 

celebrating the happiness that will be ours in the 

future. 

CHANGES OF ADDRESS Please notify us as soon as you are aware that you will be moving.  Our deadline to change a 
mailing address for envelopes is the last weekday of the month prior to delivery.  Envelopes are non-profit rate and are 

not allowed to be forwarded by the U. S. P. S.  They must be returned to us and then we must pay postage again on 
the returned mail.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

MARRIAGES : Couples planning to be married must contact the pastor at least 1 year prior to the desired date of 

the marriage. 

BAPTISMS : Call the Rectory to Schedule 

CERTIFICATES OF ELIGIBILITY to act as a Confirmation Sponsor, Godparent, Marriage Witness, etc., will only be 

issued to parishioners who are actually registered in the parish and attend Mass on a regular basis.  If you are not  

receiving and using weekly envelopes,  you are NOT REGISTERED.  

PREP/CCD : A child preparing to receive any Sacrament must be a practicing Catholic and in a Religious Education Pro-

gram for two consecutive years immediately prior to receiving the Sacrament.  CCD/PREP families must be  

registered parishioners.  See http://svrep.weebly.com/ for more information.  

The Rosary is prayed before each Mass on weekends and weekdays.  (Please join us about 30 minutes before each 

Mass) 

St. Vincent de Paul Society – Second Monday of the month at 6:00 PM in the Rectory 

NOTE:  Diocesan Policies on the Protection of Youth can be found at  

http://www.allentowndiocese.org/the-diocese/youth-protection/ 

Sister Mary Jane Dunleavy, S.S.J.— Pastoral Associate— Phone—570-544-2464 

Mary Ann Lubinsky—Local Safe Environment Coordinator— Phone—570-622-6600 

Ms. Wendy S. Krisak— Diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator— Direct Line—800-791-9209 

Sr. Meg Cole, S.S.J., M.S., LMFT— Diocesan Safe Environment Coordinator— Phone—610-332-0442, Ext. 19 

St. Stephen Roman Catholic Church 

218 Valley Street 

Port Carbon PA 17965 

Phone: 570-622-6600      FAX: 570-622-9817 

OFFICE HOURS: Tuesday-Friday 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

(closed Monday)  

 

Rev. David W. Karns, M.Div., Pastor Emeritus 

Website - http://saintstephen2.com 
 

E-mail Address – saintstephen2@verizon.net 

Mass Schedule 

Sunday:  9:30 AM 

 

**Please consult weekly Schedule inside for Holy-

days and changes 

We are handicap - accessible  

MAY 28, 2017ðSEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER (Volume 17 Number 22) 

Rev. Msgr. William F. Glosser, V.F., M.A., M.Div., 

Administrator—570-429-0701 

or 570-622-6600 Tues-Fri 10 am-3 pm 

SCAssisi@ptd.net or saintstephen2@verizon.net 



 

 

SANCTUARY CANDLE INTENTION 

 

NOTE: St. Clare of Assisi Masses 

4 PM Saturday (June 3) - Beatrice Nocket (Karen Moran) 

4 PM Saturday (June 10) - Michael F. Foran and Matthew M. 

Foran (Mary Ann Lubinsky & Family) 

Masses at St. Stephen 

Sunday (May 28) Seventh Sunday of Easter 

9:30 AM—Bertha Corson ( Bob Corson) and 
John & Anna Balulis (Janet & Larry Eich) 

Father Bill 

Sunday (June 4) Pentecost Sunday 

9:30 AM—Nicholas Mistishen (Dorothy Legutko) 
and John King (Nancy King & Family) 

Father Connolly 

Sunday (June 11) The Most Holy Trinity 

9:30 AM—Helen Pogera (Ann & Tony Maccarone & Family) 
and Russell Vandermartin (Stephen Prokop) 

Father Bill 

Sunday, June 4 

Ciara Gilbert/Charissa Gilbert 

Sunday, June 11 

Annabella Chaklos 

Sunday, June 18  

9:30 AM—Taylor Lazarchick 

Please DO NOT USE CELLOPHANE TAPE on your Of-
fering envelopes. Tape must be ripped off from each 
envelope because it jams up the shredder. If the glue 

doesn’t stick, tuck the flap inside.  

Memorial Day Mass 
We remember our veterans especially those who gave 
their lives in defense of our great nation on Memorial 

Day with Mass at St. Clare of Assisi in the main church 

on Monday morning at 9AM. There will be NO 6PM 
Mass that evening and Mass on Tuesday May 30 will be 

at 6PM in the daily Mass chapel. 

First Friday Devotions 
Mass for First Friday to honor the Sacred Heart of Je-

sus will be at 8AM in the St. Clare daily Mass chapel. 
Due to the priesthood ordination of John Rother at the 
Cathedral in Allentown, there will be NO First Saturday 

Mass. 

Upcoming Parish Events 
June 5 – Nativity BVM High School Baccalaureate 
June 6 – Nativity BVM High School Graduation 
June 7 – Assumption BVM 8th Grade Graduation 

The Holy Sacrifice of the Mass followed by Venera-

tion of the First-Class Relic of Saint Pauline Visintainer 

of the Agonizing Heart of Jesus, Patron Saint of Diabet-

ics and all those who are sick, will be held this Monday, 

May 29th at 5 p.m. at Our Lady’s Chapel of St. Patrick 

Church. 

Grateful for Saying our Sunday Masses 

June 4 - Father Connolly 

June 11 - Father Bill 

June 18 - Father Bill 

June 25 - Father Bill 

SUNDAY COLLECTION  

2016/2017 Budget  

 (All Funds) 
$200,000.00 

Amount Needed Weekly $3,846.00 

Collection May 21 $3,708.00 

Cemetery $  —————— 

Needed to Date (47th week) $180,762.00 

Collected to Date (47th week) $172,061.00 

Over/(Under) Budget $(8,701.00) 

   LECTORS 
    EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS  

June 4 and 11 

Joseph Mooney/Michael Melincavage 

June 18-25 

Lisa Gasper/Elizabeth Harrison 

UPCOMING COLLECTIONS  
June 4: 1st—Weekly   2nd—Building Fund 
June 11: 1st—Weekly    2nd—Cemetery 

Weekend Mass Attendance for May 21 
9:30AM:  120 

60 attended St. Clare of Assisi’s Masses 

119 families contributed $3,085.00 to Weekly; Other par-
ish funds, Building $5; Fuel & Heat $544; Regional School 

$3; Loose $81. To date, 179 families contributed 
$5,532.00 to the Easter Sunday Collection. Thank you for 

your generosity! 
Please also note our posting of collection information to 

make budget, we are ‘year to date’ $8,701.00 in the red. 



 

 

 
IMPORTANT PREP NEWS 
SPECIAL ATTENTION for Fee Discount 

Registration for next year’s PREP this Wednesday at 
7PM on the St. Clare Rectory porch before the ro-

sary in the grotto. 
 - And at St. Stephen’s on Thursday at 7PM in St. 
Stephen’s Rectory. 
 - Or at St Stephen’s rectory for the next two weeks  

from June 1-16, please call before coming to the 
rectory. 

Attention parents of PREP students: 

There will be some changes for next year’s program: 

1. All Classes Grades K-8 will be held at Nativity BVM 
High School. 

2. Next year’s program will be a joint effort of St. Clare 
of Assisi and St. Stephen’s parishes. We will accept 

children from other parishes, but the proper pastor’s 
approval is required. 

3. For next year, St. Stephen’s First Communion class 
will include both 2nd and 3rd grade. The recommenda-
tion of the Diocese of Allentown is the reception of the 
Sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy Communion in 
2nd Grade. After this year 2nd Grade will be the normal 
year for reception of First Communion in St. 

Stephen’s. 

4. There will continue to be 2 separate First Communion 
classes, one St. Clare and the other St. Stephen. We 
will continue with one combined First Penance fol-

lowed by a family luncheon. 

5. In order to be better prepared for next year, registra-
tion for PREP will be before the close of this school 
year. The cost of registering is $45 for one student or 
$70 per family.  Any registration after this will be 

charged $55 for one student or $80 per family. 

6. Registration for the 2017-18 PREP school year will be 
held: 

¶ at the St. Clare of Assisi Rectory on Wednesday, 

May 31st at 7PM (BEFORE the prayer service at 
the Fatima Grotto) 

¶ at St. Stephen Church on Thursday, June 1st at 

7PM.  

¶ Registration can also take place at St. Clare of 

Assisi Rectory Monday through Friday from 9AM 
to 4PM. 

¶  Positively NO registrations will be taken the 

first night of classes as we need to acclimate 
the students to their surroundings and it will 
limit the number of staff needed.  Late regis-
tration will be accepted at the second night 
of class. 

 

From Pastor’s Desk (Continued from page 1) 

2017 Bishop’s Annual Appeal 

The BAA is in full swing and our parish is doing well in our 
concern for the needy of the Diocese. It is important to 

keep in perspective that the BAA benefits Schuylkill 
County and does not all go to Allentown as some com-
plain. The BAA supports in the County: 
 - Low Income Housing for the Elderly and Disabled 

(Neumann Apartments, St. Clair, Mary Queen of Peace 
Apartments, Pottsville, Holy Family Apartments, New 
Philly) 
 - Holy Family Adult Day Care, Orwigsburg 
 - St. Patrick’s Soup Kitchen 
 - The seminary education of Deacons John Rother 
(Schuylkill County and St. Clair roots) and John Hutta 

from Coaldale. 
 - The care of our sick and elderly priests  
Catholic Charities of Schuylkill County 
To name only a few of the services that affect us. 

Last year our parish raised $7,171.00. As your pastor, I 
ask you to be as generous and at least help us raise the 
same amount as last year. Today we have collected 
2,459.00. 

Our Congratulations to our  

First Communicants 

On Mother’s Day, the following parishioners re-

ceived Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament for the first 

time.  

Brody Herndon  Lily Kull 

Mya McGeoy   Jonathan Onuskanich 

Victoria Whyne  Alexandra Womer 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) Planning Meeting 

Please join us in getting ready for this year’s VBS for our 
young people ages 4-12 on Monday, June 5 following the 
6PM Mass in the St. Clare of Assisi church hall. We are in 

need of young helpers in 8th grade (in need of Confirma-
tion Service hours) and high school youth (in need of ser-
vice hours). We are also in need of adults willing to help. 

VBS will be held July 17-20 from 6PM to 8PM. Our theme 

for this year is Maker’s Fun Factory. This is an enjoyable 
time for young children to learn about their Faith in a fun 
environment. 

Concluding Devotions to Mary, Undoer of Knots 
 - It is our hope you have been offering your prayers for 

the anxieties, fears, tensions, challenges, and addictions 
of your life. 

 - Do you have your knotted ribbon on the trellis in the 
Fatima grotto? 
 - Is your calendar marked for Wednesday, May 31 for our 
candlelight rosary at our Fatima Grotto beginning at 8PM. 

Nativity BVM High School News—Great Job 
Last Sunday I was grateful I decided to attend the Nativ-
ity BVM High School Spring Band & Choral Concert. It was 
great!!! A salute to our parishioner musicians – Jacob 
Challenger, Emily Gasper, Hanna Dowd, Peyton Fetter, 

Connor McGowan, Tyler Zimerofsky, and Trent Firestone. 
A special tribute was paid to St. Clare parishioners Angie 
and Tom Dowd for their work and contributions with the 
NBVM Music Program. I’m a proud pastor! 



 

 

 St. Stephen New Cemetery 

Valley St., Port Carbon 

Burial Plots, $450 or 2 for $800 

with Perpetual Care 

Call Mary Ann at the Rectory 

during business hours. 

570-622-6600 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

JOSEPH AND JOAN 

KRYNOCK 

 

HAPPY 

169th ANNIVERSARY 

TO OUR PARISH 

FOUNDED BY 

BISHOP JOHN NEUMANN 

JULY 17, 1847 

 

 

 

WE MISS YOU DAD! 

RICHARD W. THOMAS 

10/17/1933ñ3/21/2012 

GONE BUT NOT 

FORGOTTEN 

  

Donõt forget to 

tell our 

Advertisers 

where you saw 

their ad! 

  

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

DONNA M. ZELINSKY 

 

Maryann Conway, Esquire 

1825 West Market Street 
Pottsville, Pennsylvania 

17901 
A family lawyer in business 
for more than 20 years serv-
ing mothers and fathers and 
children and helping to plan 
and administer estates.570-

628-4582 
maryannconwaylaw@gmail.com 

ROBERT A. EVANS, JR.  

FUNERAL HOME 

208 Pike Street 

Port Carbon, PA 17965 

570-622-8411 

Annual Sponsor of our 

Parish Calendars 

 

 

IN MEMORY OF 

REV. JOHN JOSEPH 

McNAMARA 

TUSONõS TV & APPLIANCES 

475 SUNBURY ST. 

MINERSVILLE, PA 17954 

SERVICE FIRST  - 

QUALITY ALWAYS 

JOHN LAZARCHICK, OWNER 

570-544-4252 

CELL 570-691-8581 

 

Please  

Support Our  

Advertisers 


